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From: Adele j Haft 
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 10:57 AM
To: Public Hearings
Cc: Adele j Haft
Subject: Zoning Apllication for the Property Known as 415 and 435 Michigan St

Dear Council Members, 
 
As a former New Yorker now residing in James Bay and writing for the James Bay Beacon newspaper, I wish to add my 
comments to those of others.  
 
My husband and I are particularly concerned about how the new development will impact parking on Michigan St and 
Menzies, in the heart of the downtown core of James Bay. Twenty-four new units seems not inappropriate given the need 
for new housing in Victoria. But with those new units comes the loss of 91 non-visitor parking spaces and 11 visitor 
parking spaces, meaning that 102 vehicles may now be parking on the streets rather than in the lots already provided by 
the buildings. What accommodation will the developer make for these lost spaces? (The Capital Park developers have put 
in underground parking: is there enough space to add a minimum of 24 vehicles from 415 and 435 Michigan and still 
allow for visitor parking/recharging at Capital Park?)  
 
If there is no onsite parking planned for the rezoning, what will the added density of street parking on Michigan mean for 
the new bicycle lane proposed for Michigan Street, which at present seems a less trafficked, has no buses, fewer 
commercial spaces requiring short-term parking (Little Gem, Church of Truth for rental space), and is a less parked street 
(esp. right now between Oswego and Menzies) than Superior, the other street proposed for the east-west bike corridor 
(with Dallas) through James Bay.  
 
Developers need to provide parking. Otherwise urban centers can become nightmares for drivers, bicyclists, pedestrians, 
and businesses that rely on all of the above. 
 
Thank you for encouraging civic participation. 
Adele 
 
Adele J. Haft 
Professor Emerita 
Department of Classical and Oriental Studies 
Hunter College of the City University of New York 
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From: A Richmond 
Sent: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 9:58 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: 415 435 Michigan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Parking is a big problem. Reducing the parking from 243 existing spaces to 141, a reduction of 48%, will have a huge 
impact on residents and neighbors.   Losing 102 parking spaces in order to provide only 24 units? And, to suggest that 
there are only 11 visitor spaces necessary for three high density towers is disingenuous. This will provide limited 
additional housing at a significant cost to many people. 
 
The Capital Regional District’s (CRD) 2017 Household Travel Survey found “Over half (50.1%) of local  households now 
have at least one vehicle for every resident.” The people who live in the neighborhood have cars and need parking. 
Where will the cars from those 102 parking spaces go? Where will the additional residents park? While we all want to 
move away from unnecessary reliance on cars, making street parking a war zone is not the way to do it. 
 
The proposed bike lane would further reduce parking. 
Parking will be an even bigger problem if half of the street parking is lost to a bike lane.  Considering this  additional 
factor in the context of this proposal is essential. Yes, it’s possible there is available parking when everybody is away at 
work with their cars. The issue is when we all come home to our families. This proposal will provide minimal extra 
housing, but will have a significant negative impact on the quality of life of existing residents. 
 
What this neighborhood needs is more affordable housing - not 24 dwellings that don’t benefit those most in need, but 
rely on taking existing resources from those currently residing in the neighborhood. 
 
Increasing the number of residences while decreasing parking, in the context of potentially losing half of the current 
street parking due to a bike lane proposal, is disrespectful of the residents who currently live and work here. 
 
Sent from my iPad 



From: Carole Farley 
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 10:32 AM
To: Public Hearings
Cc: Stephen Andrew (Councillor)
Subject: Zoning changes re: 415 and 435 Michigan Street

Re: Development Permit and Variances Application  
 

-I reside at 215 Oswego Street in the Aquarius apartment 
building on the corner of Oswego and Simcoe Streets.  As 
an active senior woman, I am very mobile and drive in this 
village, downtown and beyond often.   
 

What is most distressing is for me when driving  within my 
own heritage village neighbourhood in my  small car,  I am 
forced to zig in and out of local streets to navigate them 
safely without collision.  
 

Often I have to find a spot to pull into an available space if 
I can to allow for the flow of traffic coming in the opposite 
direction to avoid a collision. There are cars parked on 
both sides because they reside in the area and have no off 
street residential parking available. 
 

I have watched the recent developments continue to add 
more density to this 'fragile heritage village' which was 
designed and built in the late 1800's era of horse and 
carriage. The roads are narrow and with more people now 
driving larger cars, adding density to this already 
'threatened'  street it makes no sense to me to continue to 
add to this problem. 
 

Now that there is a bicycle path as well being proposed for 
Michigan Street, I wonder just how we are going to 
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manage when trying to get into and out of town as is 
sometimes necessary with a car, maybe even in an 
emergency evacuation.   
 

I prefer to take the bus when I can but with Covid  this 
past while, I have felt it best to avoid all public 
transportation and have been driving more often.  
 

This has made me even more aware of just how 'fragile' 
this village has become with the density escalation, 
increase in vehicle traffic with continued less parking 
availability. 
 

Please rethink this rezoning application and the impact it 
will have on this already densely populated 
neighbourhood.  
 

Once these applications for rezoning are approved I fear it 
will become a very negative trend. Our streets are narrow 
and parking options are already limited for many of us 
who reside here. We must take this situation into account 
in the planning process. 
 

Thank you. I will be watching the public hearing tonight 
and appreciate your attention to this issue.   
 

Sincerely, 
 

Carole Farley 

317-215 Oswego Street, Victoria, BC V8V 2B5    
 
 

Carole 
 
New Canadian Cell:    
(Always the best number to phone, text or message)  
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From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 8:35 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Fw: Development proposal 415/ 435 Michigan Street

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

 
 

From: judy m  
Sent: June 9, 2021 7:57 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Re: Development proposal 415/ 435 Michigan Street  
  
After finally learning more details about Starlight Developments plans for the green space below my windows at 415 
Michigan, I must vehemently make my voice heard before they have a chance to destroy what I have come to believe is 
my good fortune in finding this apartment when I moved to Victoria in March 2020.  
James Bay and this property in particular have been my whole world for the last 15 months. 
After viewing and listening to videos of Starlight's recent renos at 435 Michigan Street, 
I am horrified to think that is my future.  
I am 72 years old. Moving is not an option for me. This construction is sure to drive my already very fragile mental health 
right over the edge.  
They have already lied to the residents in both buildings by saying that all of the destruction of the green space and then 
construction will be over in a year. Of course this is ridiculous. 
Not to mention lack of parking for those new units. Doesn't the city have rules about parking in new build? 
 
Starlight's past record is deplorable. They have no concern for tenants. My own experiences in not having problems 
rectified here are already a concern for me. The area between these 2 buildings is a wind tunnel and excavation 
followed by construction will send billows of dust and dirt into the apartments here and all the neighboring buildings. 
Please don't allow this travesty to occur and destroy not only the trees and green space, but also to destroy the well-
being of the current tenants. 
Sincerely, 
Judith Malone 
 
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
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From: Katherine Hackett 
Sent: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 7:28 PM
To: Public Hearings
Cc:
Subject: Zoning Regulation Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw / Proposed Development at 415 / 435 

Michigan Street
Attachments: 20210609_192106.jpg

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Dear Mayor Lisa Helps and City of Victoria Councilors,  I am contacting you to express my opposition to the proposed 
development at 415 / 435 Michigan Street. My name is Katherine and I am a tenant at 415 Michigan Street.  
 
The proposed development space is much more than a potential build site, it is an amenity for around 300 residents and 
other neighbours on Michigan Street.  
 
This proposed development would take away a large area of green space. In this space on any given day you will see 
several tenants chatting over their morning coffee while their dogs frolic in the grass. It is also an accessible space for 
our aging tenants to access green space and enjoy social-distance visits. In the beginning of COVID-19 this was also a 
space where tenants could get air while calling a friend and pace across the lawn. In summer evenings I have even seen 
a group of neighbours getting to know each other over a game of late night frisbee. Additionally, for tenants such as 
myself who need to continue to work from home, this space is where we can enjoy our lunch or "coffee break" and get a 
sense of normal. This green space is also a place of community, provides us social cohesion with our neighbours and it is 
a highly valuable amenity to us.  
 
I also believe that keeping this green space aligns with several goals described in Victoria's Official Community Plan 
(www.Victoria.ca, 2020) such as considering the environment in planning decisions (Section 3: Plan Values), green space 
for the prevention of stormwater runnoff and a goal of accessible parks and amenities to all residents (goal 9).  
 
Additionally, the neighbour community/culture of this property has only recently recovered from the loss of tenants 
during major renovation issues that left many tenants with no option but to leave. Based on previous experience with 
Starlight at this property, I fear this would once again push out many residents that make up our community in James 
Bay. 
 
For the reasons described above, I hope you consider the concerns of myself and my neighbours in your decision-making 
process. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my letter. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Katherine Hackett 
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From: Victoria Mayor and Council
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 11:30 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Fw: Regarding Development in James Bay at 415 and 435 Michigan Street

 
 

From:  
Sent: June 10, 2021 11:15 AM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Regarding Development in James Bay at 415 and 435 Michigan Street  
  
Hello Mayor Helps and Council,  
 
Please stop the proposed develpment in this area at 415 and 435 Michigan Street.   I am a resident of 
James Bay.   I believe strongly that it is a very poor idea to develop this green area. 
The property is one of the last green spaces left in James Bay with large trees that help the 
environment - please do not destroy them, as will happen with this development. 
 
This development will provide only 24 new living spaces.   And they will be run by Starlight - which as 
my current landlord, I can say - have very low standards, and a poor history of maintaining the 
buildings they already have here.    It will only add more and more traffic and cars to an already very 
over crowded street area.   It will only create more noise and more congetion. 
 
As a person who lives in a building right beside the new development proposition, I beg you to NOT 
approve it.    
 
Thank You, 
 
Nancy Carroll, James Bay 
 

 

This email has been checked for viruses by Avast antivirus software. 
www.avast.com  
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From: Public Hearings
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 8:30 AM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Public Hearing - 415 Michigan 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

 

From: Jake McFadden  
Sent: June 9, 2021 3:15 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Cc: Colleen Mycroft  
Subject: Public Hearing - 415 Michigan  
  
Good day Mayor and Council,  
  
After speaking with Nathalie Vazan regarding the proposed development at 415 Michigan Street, Natalie would like to 
include photos to be considered by Mayor and Council as she will not be able to attend the Public Hearing. Nathalie sent 
a letter to Mayor and Council via email dated May19th and would like to include photos/videos on a website which can 
be viewed by following the links below.  
  
Better Plan - (tenantsofstarlight.org) 
  
Media - (tenantsofstarlight.org) 
  
  
  
Kindly,  
  
Jake McFadden  
Executive Assistant 
Mayor’s Office 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square, Victoria BC  V8W 1P6 
T 250.361.0200     F 250.361.0248 

  
  

          

   

 

  



1

From: Paul Banman 
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2021 1:08 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Opposition to 415 / 435 Michigan Development
Attachments: TOS 01 - The Development.pdf; TOS 04 - Asbestos Exposure.pdf; TOS 03 - Starlight.pdf; 

TOS 02 - A Better Plan.pdf; TOS 05 - Media.pdf

Hello 
 
I'd like the five attached files included in the public hearing agenda regarding the proposed development at 415 / 435 
Michigan Street. 
 
These are PDF exports from the website tenantsofstarlight.org  The website content may change after the hearing, 
serving primarily as a repository of evidence of the asbestos exposure which occurred here in 2016/2017, so these PDFs 
contain the website content in its current state, specifically related to this development proposal. 
 
I'd like to also note that as of this time, there are 54 signatures on the petition on the website.  Each of those 
submissions was emailed to the mayor, councillors, and publichearings@, so I presume there is no need to forward the 
list of names / addresses as you should already have each of those submissions registered. 
 
Please let me know if there are any problems with me making these submissions, anything I need to be aware of.  My 
hope was that council would take time to review these PDFs before they vote on the proposal, if they had not already 
reviewed the website. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Paul Banman 
601 - 435 Michigan Street 
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From: Susan S 
Sent: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 5:37 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: Zoning Regulation Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw (No. 1253) - No. 21-044 / PID 

030-409-519 Lot A of Lots 1817, 1818, 1819, 1820, 1821, 1822 and 1823, Victoria City 
Plan EPP76927

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

I would like to submit my objection to the proposed rezoning and development of 415 and 435 Michigan Street.  I do not 
agree with the proposed changes and redevelopment of these areas.   
 
Not only will it cause undue stress and noise pollution to the surrounding neighbours and area over a lengthy period of 
time, it will also cause an increase of dirt and debris being released into the air in an already windy area of the city.  
 
As a resident of 440 Simcoe Street, I can hear conversations of people walking by on street level.  I can't even imagine 
how much noise pollution will be echoed into my apartment from construction directly behind the building.  I moved 
into this location because it seemed like an established neighborhood.  I specifically did not move to Colwood/Langford 
or Sooke, because of the incessant construction going on in those towns. 
 
Further, I question whether a study has been conducted over how this construction will impact the flight path of the 
Herons in the area.  I notice that Herons consistently fly over my apartment building to and from their nesting grounds in 
Beacon Hill park.  Construction of a new apartment building may very well impede these majestic birds from their flight 
path and my enjoyment from watching these birds. 
 
 
-- 
Susan  



From: Amanda Cooper
To: Public Hearings
Subject: 415 / 435 Michigan Street Rezoning No. 00637
Date: June 10, 2021 1:49:59 PM

Hello,

I am writing to you today to voice my very strong opposition to the proposed changes at 415
and 435 Michigan Street. 

- This area is already completely oversaturated with people and cars. 
I would encourage anyone involved in the decision making process for this to take a drive
down the street. It is nearly impossible to do so without having to pull over to let traffic pass,
as there are so many cars parked on both sides of the street. Many people rely on street
parking. Construction as well as the introduction of new people with cars will absolutely
create a negative impact on the area.

- The area that will be destroyed to build a new development is extremely well used and
needed. 
This is a pet friendly property, as such the communal area used for exercise and play is
essential. It is a community space, to be shared by the current residents. It was never expected
that this space would be taken away when we all made the decision to sign our leases.

- Starlight does a subpar job managing the properties already existing. It is very common
to find garbage in our gardens and on the grass in front of the sidewalk. I find it extremely
rude and unsightly. If they struggle to keep things clean and tidy, how will adding more people
benefit anyone but Starlight. 

- The magnificent old trees that would be removed will affect an entire ecosystem. 
This is a beautiful space, with animals and plants that live and thrive. Victoria has always been
a beautiful city to live in, with tons of green space. This is slowly changing and the effects will
be everlasting.

- We as human beings deserve to live in the space we were shown at the time we signed
our leases. 
I moved into a unit at 415 Michigan Street in October 2020. I was presented with the standard
BC Residential Tenancy Agreement, as well as Starlights 16 page addendum. It became very
clear to me, very quickly, that this was a catch all. Something created to cover themselves, so
they can do as they please with no accountability. This was a red flag, but as anyone can attest
to, it is very hard to find suitable rental properties. It is almost an expectation that you will be
taken advantage of in one way or another. I chose to sign the agreement, but not before asking
multiple people at Devon properties if there was any expected construction in the coming year.
I was told no. To then find out that there was in fact a proposal to build an entire new building
on the property was beyond irritating. We as human beings should not be treating one another
this way. This is not the type of world anyone wants to live in. When we allow Property
management, and development companies to treat people this way, we allow them to only act
with self interest and the problems pile up. 

This is something I care very deeply about. We have all had a very difficult past couple of
years. I so looked forward to a summer of peace and relaxation. This will not be the case for

mailto:acoopermedia@gmail.com
mailto:PublicHearings@victoria.ca


any of the current residents if they start construction in our homes. This space is very much a
part of many people's homes. Please stand with us to put people before profit.

Thank you very much for your time,
Amanda Cooper



From:
To: Public Hearings
Subject: 415 / 435 Michigan Street Rezoning No. 00637
Date: June 10, 2021 1:49:59 PM

Hello,

I am writing to you today to voice my very strong opposition to the proposed changes at 415
and 435 Michigan Street. 

- This area is already completely oversaturated with people and cars. 
I would encourage anyone involved in the decision making process for this to take a drive
down the street. It is nearly impossible to do so without having to pull over to let traffic pass,
as there are so many cars parked on both sides of the street. Many people rely on street
parking. Construction as well as the introduction of new people with cars will absolutely
create a negative impact on the area.

- The area that will be destroyed to build a new development is extremely well used and
needed. 
This is a pet friendly property, as such the communal area used for exercise and play is
essential. It is a community space, to be shared by the current residents. It was never expected
that this space would be taken away when we all made the decision to sign our leases.

- Starlight does a subpar job managing the properties already existing. It is very common
to find garbage in our gardens and on the grass in front of the sidewalk. I find it extremely
rude and unsightly. If they struggle to keep things clean and tidy, how will adding more people
benefit anyone but Starlight. 

- The magnificent old trees that would be removed will affect an entire ecosystem. 
This is a beautiful space, with animals and plants that live and thrive. Victoria has always been
a beautiful city to live in, with tons of green space. This is slowly changing and the effects will
be everlasting.

- We as human beings deserve to live in the space we were shown at the time we signed
our leases. 
I moved into a unit at 415 Michigan Street in October 2020. I was presented with the standard
BC Residential Tenancy Agreement, as well as Starlights 16 page addendum. It became very
clear to me, very quickly, that this was a catch all. Something created to cover themselves, so
they can do as they please with no accountability. This was a red flag, but as anyone can attest
to, it is very hard to find suitable rental properties. It is almost an expectation that you will be
taken advantage of in one way or another. I chose to sign the agreement, but not before asking
multiple people at Devon properties if there was any expected construction in the coming year.
I was told no. To then find out that there was in fact a proposal to build an entire new building
on the property was beyond irritating. We as human beings should not be treating one another
this way. This is not the type of world anyone wants to live in. When we allow Property
management, and development companies to treat people this way, we allow them to only act
with self interest and the problems pile up. 

This is something I care very deeply about. We have all had a very difficult past couple of
years. I so looked forward to a summer of peace and relaxation. This will not be the case for



any of the current residents if they start construction in our homes. This space is very much a
part of many people's homes. Please stand with us to put people before profit.

Thank you very much for your time,
Amanda Cooper
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